

City of Grand Island

Tuesday, June 25, 2002 Council Session

Item G6

#2002-175 - Approving Donation of Surplus Equipment from Parks and Recreation Department

The Parks and Recreation Department has replaced a scoreboard at the Ryder Park Baseball Field. The scoreboard has been offered to other Departments and was advertised for sale in the Grand Island Daily Independent. No one showed interest in acquiring the scoreboard at that time. Recently the Phillips Baseball Program in Phillips, Nebraska has requested the scoreboard be donated to them. As the scoreboard is surplus and its operating capacity questionable the Parks and Recreation Department recommends the scoreboard be donated to the Phillips NE, Baseball Program.

Staff Contact: stevep

City of Grand Island City Council

RESOLUTION 2002-175

WHEREAS, the Parks and Recreation Department replaced a scoreboard at the Ryder Park Baseball Field; and

WHEREAS, the old scoreboard has been declared surplus, and advertised for sale in the Grand Island Independent, with no interested buyers; and

WHEREAS, the Phillips Baseball Program in Phillips, Nebraska has requested that such scoreboard be donated to them.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the surplus scoreboard shall be donated to the Phillips Baseball Program in Phillips, Nebraska.

- - -

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on June 25, 2002.

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk

Approved as to Form ?
June 21, 2002 ? City Attorney